Correspondence File 2

Ordinary Meeting

9th June 2022

Ruth Parker (ATC)

From:

Friends Of Kinmel Hall 24 May 2022 15:55

Sent: To:

Ruth Parker (ATC)

Subject:

MEETING WITH DEPUTY LEADER OF CONWY COUNTY BOROUGH COUNCIL

Importance:

High

Good afternoon Ruth,

I hope you are keeping well.

As part of the creation of a Building Preservation Trust for The Friends of Kinmel Hall - which we are working with both the Heritage Trust Network and the Architectural Heritage Fund - it was suggested to me that we should write to all of the Councillors elected to Conwy County Borough Council on May 5th this year and ask to meet with them to discuss the situation at Kinmel Hall and ask for their assistance in dealing with the ongoing problems we are having in saving that building from total collapse.

It was also suggested that the First of these meetings should be with the Councillors who were appointed to the Building and Planning and Culture and Leisure Portfolio's

As a result of this suggestion, to date we have a verbal undertaking from 44 of the 54 elected Councillors to meet with us in the next couple of months to discuss this amazing but neglected building.

The first of these meetings is with Councillor Emily Owen and Councillor Aaron Wynne and has been arranged for Monday 11th July at 1pm. This will be followed on a date to be arranged with a meeting with the remaining Councillors.

I was just wondering if there was anywhere in the Council Offices of Abergele Town Council that we could hold the first if not both meetings.

The First meeting would involve 6 or 7 people in total. The second would depend on how many of the Councillors are able to meet us.

The biggest problem we have is that at the moment The Friends of Kinmel Hall have NO finances to cover any costs incurred for these meetings. At the moment we are a group of people with one aim in mind - to save that amazing building and bring her back to life.

I would be very grateful if you could let me know if you are able to assist us with this request.

I look forward to hear	ing from you in due course.
Yours sincerely,	7 ~ *

Paul Hughes

Chairman of The Friends of Kinmel Hall

https://aarhus374.wixsite.com/nesfeildscrown

https://www.bbc.co.uk/news/uk-wales-56242387

Rydym yn croesawu gohebiaeth yn y Gymraeg a'r Saesneg fel ei gilydd. Ni fydd gohebiaeth yn yr un iaith na'r llall yn arwain at unrhyw oedi. We welcome correspondence in both Welsh and English. We will respond to correspondence in either language without delay.